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8 TREE PRESERVATION ORDERS (AN131-2013) 
 
01/2013 – Land at Byron Street, Dundee 
 
Members are asked to note that on 10th July, 2013 the Council made a Tree Preservation Order on 
the abovementioned site.  The site is not located within a Conservation Area and therefore the trees 
had no protection.  A number of requests had been made to the Councils Forestry Officer to remove 
mature trees.  Therefore, a Tree Preservation Order was placed on the trees to protect and preserve 
the arboreal amenity of the area. 
 
02/2013 – Land at Parkview School, 309 Blackness Road, Dundee, DD2 1SH 
 
Members are asked to note that on 8th July, 2013 the Council made a Tree Preservation Order on the 
abovementioned site.  The school is a Category B Listed Building.  Development is underway in the 
grounds and adequate protective fencing was not erected on site before work began.  Therefore, a 
Tree Preservation Order was required to protect the trees and to preserve and protect the arboreal 
amenity of the area. 
 
No objections have been received. 
 
04/2013 – Land at Ross Gardens, Dundee 
 
Members are asked to note that on 17th July, 2013 the Council made a Tree Preservation Order on 
the abovementioned site.  This is a review of the current Tree Preservation Order 4/1982. 
 
No objections have been received. 
 
Members are asked to authorise the Head of Democratic and Legal Services and Director of City 
Development to undertake the necessary procedures and confirm the above Tree Preservation 
Orders. 
 
Copies of the map have been circulated to Group Leaders, Baillie Scott, Baillie Borthwick and 
Councillor MacPherson. 
 
 


